MINUTES OF THE 126th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

OF

HALIFAX HOCKEY CLUB

[image: image1.jpg]



Held at Park Lane High

on

Monday 13 June 2016
Present:
Margaret Bottomley (MB), Nigel Bowers (NB), Linda Clarkson, Beccy Fisk, Paul Graham, Jo Hardingham (JH), Kiera Hayman, John Horsley, Martyn Jones, Rob Keene (RK), Paul Mayes, Alison McManus (AM), Laura Neimantas, Danni Parker, Grace Ramsden, Zoe Ribchester, Angela Riley, Lisa Scoltock (LS), Jonathan Sutcliffe, Dave Willis (DW), Sarah Woodhead, Angela Wright (AW). 
1. Apologies for Absence
Roy Atkinson, Nicola Boulton, Ruth Bury, Bernard French, Tracey Helliwell, Andy Jackson, Trevor Love, Thelma Morley, Graham Rogers, John Siddall, Jess Stott, Dave Wheatley.
2. Welcome and Opening Remarks
As the Club President was unable to attend the Chairman, Martyn Jones, welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked everyone who had helped throughout the season. The chairman congratulated members on the past season and was pleased to see that the social side of the club was doing well.
1. Minutes of the AGM held on 15 June 2015
The minutes of the last AGM were read and approved as a true and accurate record. 
Proposed by AW, seconded by AW and signed by AM.

2. Treasurer’s Report

As the Treasurer was unable to attend, the annual accounts were presented to the meeting on her behalf.  Although overall income was slightly up on last season this was due to grants of £5k being received.  Our main income streams - annual subscriptions, match fees, junior academy fees and in particular bar income were down. Expenditure overall had increased by £2k from last season. The increased in sports equipment costs and coaching costs are, in the main, covered by the grant income.  The wages costs have increased by £2k as, this season, we have had a proper bar manager and both senior and junior academy coaches.  Our net income is just over £6k which is slightly down on last season but still leaves the club in a fairly healthy financial position. 

Going forward, however, once the facilities agreement is signed, the club will have additional costs to pay for use of the premises of £5k plus inflation. 

Members queried why the grant income which was not yet spent was not showing as Restricted Funds.; why Junior Academy costs were shown as zero and what percentage pf match fees and annual subscriptions had been collected.  In the absence of the Treasurer those present were unable to provide specific answers but confirmed that these matters would be looked into.
. The accounts were accepted by the meeting. Proposed by RK, seconded by LS 
3. Secretary’s Report and Report of the Season
Thanks were expressed to members of the Executive Committee for all their hard work over the season. Ruth Bury has resigned as Treasurer and thanks were expressed to Ruth for her help and support.  We are always on the look out or willing volunteers so anyone who would like to get involved in the running of the club would be very welcome.

The club has again hosted some prestigious events over the season, including the North Challenger Event in September last year and the Yorkshire Cup Finals Day in April 2016 and our thanks go to all those members who helped to make these events such a success, in particular to Alison McManus.  

We held a number of social events including a Christmas dinner, Christmas party, Ladies & Men’s end of season diners and our annual presentation evening. Whilst all were reasonably well attended members are encouraged to support their club whenever possible. 
The club again saw some good successes.  We congratulate – 

· the Ladies 1sts who consolidated their place in North League Division 2 South East, finishing again in 3rd place;

· the Ladies 3rds who, after just missing out on automatic promotion, finishing 3rd in Division 4 North, have now been promoted to Division 3 and were also finalists in the Yvonne Horner Shield.
The Men’s 1sts and Ladies 2nds were both relegated from the Premier Division.  The Men’s 2nds finished a creditable 6th in Division; the Men’s 3rds just missed promotion but should give us some entertaining matches again at Park Lane next season with both the Men’s 3rds and 4ths remaining in Division 5 North.  The Ladies 4ths ended the season next to the bottom of Division 5 North.
Final placings were –

Mens 1sts

11th in Premier Division
Mens 2nds

6th in Div 3

Mens 3rds

3rd in Div 5 North

Mens 4ths

9th in Div 5 North

Ladies 1sts

3rd in North League 2 South East

Ladies 2nds

12th in Premier Division
Ladies 3rds 

3rd in Div 4 North
Ladies 4ths

11th in Div 5 North
4. Junior Academy Report

Paul Graham thanked several members for their support with the academy, running teams, umpiring and in particular those who have also helped with coaching – Laura Neimantas, Margaret Bottomley, Steve Fawkes and Angela Wright. Angela has not only been involved in coaching and running teams but her work in schools and promoting hockey has had a big impact. She has also got people to help with junior girls teams at matches, having two coaches per team really helps with organisation and performance on match days and we need more people to help if team numbers increase. The girls section has seen really good grow and we now need to convince more boys to enjoy the sport.  

The teams saw some good successes with the U12 boys finishing in Division 2 of 6, U14 boys in Division 4 of 7, U14 girls in Division 3 of 8, U16 girls in Division 5 of 7 and special congratulations to the U12 girls who finished in Division 1 of 8.
Next year we hope to run Girls U12, U14 and possibly two U16 teams and Boys U12 and U14 plus a mixed U10 team.  We are looking at a new playing kit for next season as we’d like the juniors to wear the same playing tops as the seniors. Over the next few weeks we will be talking to the older juniors about introduction to senior training and teams.  Several have already started playing but hopefully there will be a good number of new ones joining the seniors whilst remaining part of the academy. We plan to hold a parent/child session at the end of the summer holidays to look at new wyas the club is looking to develop junior hockey and to update them on plans for junior hockey at representative level. 

Congratulations were expressed to the following players who achieved selection for the West Yorkshire teams –

Michael Brook and Georgia King (U12), Joe Costello, Anna Nevison and Amy March (U13) and Felicity Raud (U14)
It was a great turnout at the junior annual presentation evening and we thank all those who took part and send our congratulations to all the trophy winners.
5. Disciplinary Officer’s Report






It is frustrating and disappointing that this report contains the same major issue as the report of 12 months ago – that of the Men’s 1st team.

Overall, the on-field disciplinary record for the club has been acceptable, with only the occasional card being reported.  The introduction of the 2 minute suspension for a Green Card led to an increase in Green Cards received but this is not seen as an issue.  The Men’s 1st team however, once again, exceeded the number of yellow/red cards issued to any other team in the Yorkshire Premier league which resulted in an email form the Premier League Representative reporting that “Out of a total of 75 yellow cards given in the Premier League this season Halifax have totalled a very worrying 19 (14 last season) – 8 more than the nearest club, and one red card”. As a result of the figures quoted we were required to submit a report to Yorkshire Hockey outlining why Halifax attract more cards than other clubs and what the club is doing to improve discipline.
A meeting was held and an action plan introduced to attempt to rectify the situation but the team’s record did not improve and resulted in a further suspension of a player due to the number of cards received. At this point the club increased the player’s suspension from one match to three matches. The report to Yorkshire Hockey, whilst accepting that our disciplinary record as unacceptable, did express the belief of many within the club that we are treated harshly by neutral umpires, probably due to our reputation.  Whilst it is right that this point is raised we must not allow it to be an excuse – we must tackle this ongoing issue.  We are still awaiting a formal response from Yorkshire Hockey. 
Going forward with the Men’s 1sts being relegated from the Premier Division the position is likely to improve as neutral umpires will not be allocated. It is evident from the last time we were outside the neutral scheme that less cards were issued. That being said I will undertake a review of the Club’s Disciplinary Code before next season with a view to increasing sanctions for cards/ill discipline.
I would like to thank all those who have helped me this season and, although we have not been able to resolve the issue, we have hopefully managed the club’s reputation with Yorkshire Hockey and I hope to report an improved position next year.
6. Park Lane Contract and Bar Update

The facilities agreement has now been signed and sealed and Angela Riley has agreed our usage and terms.  There is around £400k on deposit in a joint cricket and hockey club account.  The cricket club are looking to move as there is little chance of resurrecting cricket at Park Lane.  We are tied into current terms at Park Lane for 10 more years and then the terms can be renegotiated. There is still some concern and uncertainty at how the facilities will be kept up but this will hopefully be ironed out by the joint Umbrella Committee over coming months.
AW took over as Bar Manager early in the season and expressed her thanks to all those who have helped both at events and on match days.
7. Election of Officers

Club President


Angela Riley

Club Chairman


Martyn Jones


Club Secretary


Linda Clarkson


Club Treasurer


tbc

Auditor



tbc

Membership Secretary

Dave Wheatley

Men’s Fixtures Secretary

Rob Keene


Ladies Fixtures Secretary

Alison McManus


Men’s Club Captain


Jonathan Sutcliffe


Ladies Club Captain
Margaret Bottomley

Junior Academy Director

Paul Graham


Club Disciplinary Officer

Nigel Bowers


Welfare Officer(s)


Jo Love, Gail Crabtree and Sharon Crawshaw

Website Manager


Dave Wheatley

All positions proposed by JH and seconded by AW

Men’s Captains:


1st Team



Jake Bamforth (Manager – Matthew Metcalfe)

1st Team Vice


tbc

2nd Team



Simon Arch

2nd Team Vice


tbc

3rd Team



tbc

3rd Team Vice


tbc

4th Team 



Aiden Crowe

4th Team Vice


Andy Turner

Ladies Captains:


1st Team



tbc

1st Team Vice


tbc

2nd Team



Beccy Fisk

2nd Team Vice


Cat Vose

3rd Team



Nicola Boulton

3rd Team Vice


tbc

4th Team



Lisa Scoltock

4th Team Vice


Sarah Batty

All positions proposed by AM and seconded by DWs.

8. Annual Subscriptions and Match Fees

Annual subscriptions 
Annual subscriptions are to be paid (or arrangements to pay made) by existing members no later than 31 October 2016.

The Executive Committee recommended that annual subscriptions be set at –

· Adults
£85 with a £10 reduction for early payment, i.e. before 31/10/16 
· Full time students
£45

/unemployed 
 
· Aged16 & under 
£30

(pre 6th form) 
Match Fees
Match fees would remain unchanged at - 
£5 Seniors
£3 U18/Students etc
Proposed by DW and seconded by MB
9. Date of Next AGM

The 2016/17 AGM will be held in the Players Lounge, Park Lane High, Park Lane, Halifax on Monday 12 June 2017.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.50pm. 
